
 

 

 

NEW ROMNEY TOWN COUNCIL 

FULL COUNCIL MEETING 10th FEBRUARY 2021 

CAPITAL PROJECTS REPORT – Proposed Community Hall and Sports Pavilion 

 

Section 106 and Legal matters 

 
Here is an update on progress made in relation to the development of the new 

Community Hall and Sports Pavilion (‘the CHSP’). 

 

Negotiations with the developer continue and Cllr Thomas, the Town Clerk and I met 

with him in January to discuss a range of issues including but not limited to – Section 

106 contributions and the application of national planning legislation, access to the 

site, existing site easements and a timetable for going forward.   We are awaiting 

further feedback from the developer before taking the next steps.   

 

As previously advised, our application for funding from the Roger De Haan 

Charitable Trust has been submitted and was considered at its November meeting.  I 

am presenting to the Board of Trustees to answer questions and provide further 

detail about this project later this month.   

 

I am in the middle of drafting our application to the Collyer Fergusson Trust and will 

be working with the Town Clerk over the next couple of weeks to finalise the details.  

Hopefully, a submission will be made this month for consideration by the Trustees at 

a future meeting. 

 

 

Councillor Patricia Rolfe 

Chair of CHSP Project Steering Group 

2nd February 2021 
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